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DUKEPOWER

October 5, 1988

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Compirsion
Document Control . Desk
Washington, DC 20555

Subject: McGuire Nuclear Station
Docket Nos. 50-369, -370
ASME Section II Testing Requirements

Gentlemen:

By letter dated February 9,1987, Duke Power Company submitted a request for
relief, pursuant to 10 CFR 50.55 a(g)(5)(iii), from ASME Code Section XI
Hydrostatic Testing requirements for portions of modifications on McGuire's
Nuclear Service Water (RN) systems. Subsequently, by NRC letter dated July
12, 1988, from Mr. D.E. Matthews, NRC granted relief from the hydrostatic test
requirements. During the 1988 Unit 2 refueling outage at McGuire, a 3 by 2
inch reducer was replaced on the RN system as part of Nuclear Station
Modification (NSM) MG-11888. The veld to install this reducer was one of the
items for which relief from hydrostatic testing was sought and granted as
mentioned above.

On December 27, 1987, Duke's Quality Assurance (QA) department discovered
during an audit of the manufacturer of the reducer that sufficient
documentation did not exist to support compliance with ASME QA program
guidelines. Therefore, Duke began investigating the situation to determine if
and what materials from this company have been installed at McGuire and any
operability concerns that may exist. Materials already identified have been
tagged to prevent their being issued or used. The 3 by 2 reducer was
installed prior to it being identified. As a result of this finding, McGuire
is replacing the 3 by 2 inch reducer mentioned above for which relief from
ASME testing has been granted by NRC. Duke plans to replace the reducer
during the Unit 1 1988 refueling outage, and will replace the reducer using
the same materials, procedures, alternative testing, and qualified reducer,
thereby repeating the original installation and testing as specified in Duke's
initial relief request and NRC's subsequent approval (TACS 64644 and 64645).
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Therefore, as discussed by D. Hood of NRC and S. LeRoy of Duke during a
September 15, 1988 telephone conversation, the original grant of relief from
hydrostatic testing may be applied to the planned replacement of the reducer
and additional relief from the NRC is not required.

Sheuld there be any questions concerning this matter, contact S.E. LeRoy at
(704) 373-6233

Very truly yours,

-

A
Hal B. Tucker
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Attachment

xc: Dr. J. Nelson Grace
Regional Administrator, Region II
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
101 Marietta St., NW, Suite 2900
Atlanta, GA 30323

Mr. Darl Hood
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
Washington, DC 20555

Mr. P.K. Van Doorn
NRC Resident Inspector
McGuire Nuclear Station

f

. , - - , . . _ _ . . , , - _ - - - . _ - . . . .- , . . . , ._ , . _ . . ~ _ -- - -



_ _ - - _ ._. --

I. .,. . . . .

;,

l' .

[.

~ Document Control Desk
October 5, 1988
Page 3'

bxc: P.M. Abraham EC2-827
D.R. Bradshaw WC-2569
H.E. Edwards EC-724
R.C. Futrell WC-2526
S.A. Gewehr WC-28
R.L. Gill WC-28
R.M. Glover (CNS)
G.W. Hallman WC-2435
C.L'. Harlin (ONS)
A.J. Hogge EC-1272
A.R. Hollins SSD-North
S.S. Kilborn W
E.O. McCraw TMNS)
P.B..Nardoci WC-28
R.W. Rider (NNS)
P.R. Ruth (MNS)
N.A. Rutherford
R.O. Sharpe (MNS)
QA NRC Coord. EC-1255
MC-801.01
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